
Dr. Robert Malone Talks about
Information Warfare Against Truth
Tellers

Robert Wallace Malone is an American virologist and immunologist. He is the
inventor of mRNA technology. During the COVID-19 pandemic, Malone has shown
COVID-19 vaccines to be ineffective and dangerous.

This is a talk by Dr. Malone transcribed by me from a YouTube video below the
text. It will probably get zapped from YouTube sooner or later, but this text
will remain.

It’s been a series of epiphanies that have made me realize that there’s no
upside to just being circumspect and trying to be a nice guy in this
environment. This is full-on media warfare, information warfare, political
warfare, 21st century, like we’ve never seen before, and coordinated
globally.

The other thing for me has been the personal journey of coming to terms with
what the World Economic Forum really represents. And I really resisted that
people initially, were coming to me talking about the Great Reset, and I was
like, “Ah, this crazy talk.” But then it’s all documented! And then you see
it being deployed. Here it is. They’re proud of it. They don’t hide it. This
is the vision. It is a full on globalist totalitarian vision, with the money
in control.

And I did a lot of political science when I was an undergraduate in the early
80s. And I had read things like books about transnationalism and the New
World Order. I’ve found that fascinating, but confused, how could this
possibly happen? And now to see it playing out in real-time, and in a way in
which national sovereignty governments are increasingly irrelevant. You know,
that’s the thing that folks got to wake up about.

This is not about the vaccine. The vaccine is a symptom. That’s a really
hopeful message going into the new year, is that there’s a growing cohort of
people that are increasingly aware of how thoroughly we’ve been manipulated.

I thought I was red-pilled. You know, I’ve been on the inside for so long and

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/dr-robert-malone-talks-about-the-information-warfare/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/dr-robert-malone-talks-about-the-information-warfare/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/dr-robert-malone-talks-about-the-information-warfare/


seen Tony Fauci’s machinations for so long. That’s my origin story, was the
initial AIDS crisis starting in 83. When I was at Davis (a university in
Davis California). So I saw the hardball politics. It’s not that I haven’t
been aware of that. But I had not been aware before of the information
control that is globally coordinated. I mean the Trusted News Initiative is
profound. What that means that has become the Ministry of Truth (Reference to
George Orwell’s classic novel (Nineteen Eighty-Four). And what Twitter’s
doing right now, that I think, with Alex Berenson’s bold and brave lawsuit,
taking on Twitter, and then I’ve had a bunch of lawyers come to me because of
getting de-platformed or canceled I think is really the right term.

Certainly, people can’t deny it anymore. There’s so much evidence. And the
CNN ratings keep slipping, yay! Maybe we’re gonna see some change in 2022.
There is a kind of a growing movement and awareness that part of the problem
here is the structure of how we have been building our organizations in doing
business in a deep, profound way. And just dissatisfaction with what one sees
at the World Health Organization and the CDC, and the whole HHS structure in
the United States where you have carefully controlled information, only one
leader is allowed to speak, only one leader is allowed to represent the
position, I think that is gonna turn out to be one of the changes here is a
growing awareness that that model is dysfunctional, broken, and it needs to
be fixed.

For me, it has been an awakening journey, there’s no question. I didn’t seek
this and never expected it. I find myself at the center of this storm of the
resistance. That’s what it is really. And I’m still amazed. But it has
profoundly changed my view of the information that we receive.

You talk about me becoming more outspoken. I’ve seen that with my peers too.
So for instance, (Dr.) Peter McCullough, he’s kind of chilled out a little
bit. But when you’re attacked all the time. And you have all of this
weaponized information against you and no respect… I mean, I’m Mr. Malone,
you know, who claims to have invented… I mean, all this language, classic
yellow journalism language to have it all deployed against me in absolutely
no respect for what I actually did. They never cite all the patents. I mean,
they just gloss over all that.

This is asymmetric warfare. We’re basically in a guerrilla warfare situation
and we got to play it smart. Because what I’m seeing is the other side is
generally not very smart. They have a big hammer. They’ve got all kinds of
resources, but they don’t seem to be very bright.

I don’t know what’s going to happen in 2022. But there are some encouraging
signs. You know, I try really hard to look for the silver lining and things
and if this whole trauma that we’ve been through nationally and globally,
leads to an awareness of how interconnected we are, and the need for healing
and the need for community and the importance of integrity, and the
importance of human dignity. That’s kind of the perhaps naive pollyannish
hopeful position in response to the Great Reset, is people use the term the
Great Awakening.
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“Medical Experts Are Being
Systematically Silenced” – Dr. Robert
Malone

What we’re experiencing is a coordinated media warfare, the level of which we
have never seen before. And I in my peers have never seen this level of
coordinated propaganda.

“Our government is out of control.” –
Dr. Robert Malone

Dr. Robert Malone, co-inventor of the mRNA technology explains how ten’s of
thousands of physicians & scientists are being canceled simply for
questioning the official Covid-19 narrative. The text of the video is below
in case YouTube removes the video.

Our government is out of control. And they are lawless. They completely
disregard bioethics. They completely disregard the federal common rule. They
have broken all the rules that I know of, that I’ve been trained on for years
and years and years. These mandates are explicitly inconsistent with the
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Nuremberg Code. They’re explicitly inconsistent with the Belmont Report. They
are flat-out illegal and they don’t care. When you see this kind of
decoupling of public policy from logic, then it causes thinking people to say
“what the hell’s going on here?” And then we go down the rabbit hole is that
this? that? or the other thing?

One of the things in that spectrum of what’s going on is that the emergency
use authorizations are predicated on policy determinations that we’re in a
state of emergency. Those are now two years old. They’re expiring. I’m not
saying this is what’s going on in their head. But there is another perverse
incentive here to amplify the fear porn. And to amplify, if you buy into the
hypothesis, that for some reason, there are incentives for the government to
maintain the state of emergency, that is one explanation, given that those
declarations are expiring, and will have to be re-implemented. Because if
they’re not, then all of this emergency use authorization vanishes like dust.

It’s hard for me to reconcile the behavior of the government and its public
health decisions with the data. Is it incompetence? Or is there some ulterior
political motive? Or are they just dumb, stupid?

We’re in an environment in which truth and consequences are fungible. This is
modern media management and warfare. The truth is what those that are
managing the trusted news initiative, say it is. In my case, I’m the
president of the International Alliance of physicians and scientists. We’re
over 16,000 people from all over the world, physicians, and scientists. And
you can find our website at globalCOVIDsummit.org. We are gobsmacked about
what’s going on. And we are shut down, censored, demeaned — fill in the blank
— all over the world. And they’re taking our licenses because we are speaking
about these matters.

And you can label me however you want to label me. I don’t care. I’ve done
what I’ve done in my career. I’m at a stage at 62 years old. I’ve got a farm.
It’s almost paid off. I raise horses. I love my wife. You know, I’ve been
married a long time. My kids are both married. I got grandkids, man. Oh, I
don’t need this. There’s this claim. I’m doing all this because I seek
attention. Trust me. This is not a fun thing to be doing at this stage.

Physicians at FLCCC (Front Line COVID-19 Critical Care Alliance) in senior
positions, Peter McCullough, people at the culmination of exceptional
careers, Paul Merrick, an exceptional physician by any standards, run out of
his hospital, demeaned, destroyed, actively attacked, trying to take his
license. People are losing faith in the whole system. They’re losing faith in
the scientific enterprise. They’re losing faith in our government.

I like to say when I give rallies, do you remember back a couple of years
ago, when you felt sorry for the people in the People’s Republic of China
because their internet was filtered? They weren’t allowed free speech. Their
government told him what to do and think. Now, here we are.

And the next thing that we all feel sorry about is the social credit system.

Wake up, folks.

https://www.hhs.gov/ohrp/regulations-and-policy/belmont-report/read-the-belmont-report/index.html
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The Global Elite Using Mass Formation
Psychosis to Mislead the Public About
Covid-19 and Vaccinations

This is an excerpt of Joe Rogan interviewing Dr. Robert Malone, an American
virologist and immunologist. He is the inventor of mRNA technology used in
Pfizer and Moderna vaccines. He has since taken a stance that the vaccines
will actually make COVID-19 infections worse and is warning people against
them! Expect to find a lot of negative stuff about this man if you search for
him on Google. The main tool the enemy uses to discredit the message is to
discredit the messenger.

In this talk, Dr. Malone identifies a tool used by governments throughout
history called Mass Formation Psychosis. Hitler used it to vilify the Jews
for Germany’s problems. Lenin and Stalin used it to murder Christians and
everyone who opposed them in their regimes. Mao used it during the Cultural
Revolution to stir up university students to work for him and purge out
anyone who opposed the revolution. Is the world in the midst of mass
formation psychosis right now over how to treat a disease that the vast
majority of the people who get it survive from? My wife Tess got Covid while
she was in the Philippines and got well. She now has natural immunity far
better than any vaccine can give her!

Dr. Robert Malone: How does this happen? How do we have this emergent
phenomenon? The “how question,” right? And you know, behind the “how
question” is the “why question” the how question of a third of the population
basically being hypnotized and totally wrapped up in whatever Tony Fauci and
the mainstream media feeds them, whatever CNN tells them is true.

Let me illustrate that. The other day, I was looking through New York Times’
recent articles about Omicron and pediatrics in preparation for this and for
making some slideshows. And I saw this headline in the New York Times. The
text and the title was “How You Should Think About Children and Omicron.” He
was blatantly saying “this is how you should think. We’re going to tell you
how to think.” okay, people kind of got to get that in their head. That’s the
world we’re in right now. Now, what Mattias Desmet has shared with us,
brilliant insight, is another one of those, “Aha, now that part makes sense.”
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Which is that this comes from basically European intellectual inquiry into
what the heck happened in Germany, in the 20s, and 30s, you know, very
intelligent, highly educated population, and they went barking mad. And how
did that happen? The answer is mass formation psychosis, when you have a
society that has become decoupled from each other, and has free floating
anxiety, and a sense that things don’t make sense. We can’t understand it.
And then their attention gets focused by a leader or series of events, on one
small point, just like hypnosis, they literally become hypnotized and can be
lead anywhere. And one of the aspects of that phenomena is the people that
they identify as their leaders, the ones typically that come in and say, “You
have this pain, and I can solve it for you, I and I alone can fix this
problem for you.” Then they will follow that person through him. It doesn’t
matter whether they lie to him, or whatever, the data are irrelevant. And
furthermore, anybody who questions that narrative is to be immediately
attacked, they are the other. This is central to mass formation psychosis.
And this is what has happened. We have all those conditions.

If you remember back before 2019, everybody was complaining, the world
doesn’t make sense, blah, blah, blah. And we’re all isolated from each other.
We’re all on our little tools. We’re not connected socially anymore, except
through social media. And then this thing happened and everybody focused on
it. That is how mass formation psychosis happens. And that is what’s happened
here.

Now there are ways to get out of it. Mattias’ recommendation is you got to
get people to realize that what we’ve got is a situation of global
totalitarianism. In his experience in Europe, making people realize is a
bigger threat than the virus can cause a separation psychologically, in this
fusion, this hypnosis that is happened. The problem is, then you’re just
substituting a bigger boogeyman for the current one. And somebody else can
come in and manipulate that the real problem, and it gets back to your core
point. We’re sick as a society, and we have to heal ourselves. And one of the
things we have to do is come together, we have to recreate our social bonds.
We have to buy into integrity, the importance of human dignity, and the
importance of community. That’s how we get out of this. And I think that this
insight of Mattias Desmet, is really central to kind of making sense of all
of this crazy.

We got a world in which the press is incentivized to push a storyline because
they’re all controlled by the same large funds that Pfizer is, and so as
tech. I don’t know how we’re gonna get out of it. But it’s got to start with
us. All of us finding common ground.


